approved 11/12/2020

SIC Meeting Minutes Meeting: Thursday, October 8, 2020

#### Attendance via Zoom:

Present (13) Lisa Davis, Payal Shah, Satcher Armstrong, Erin Granger, Art Coogler, Nancy Stoudenmire, Travis Tester, Anna Moore, Jessamine Grice, Michael Moore, Amy Enzor, Maggie Adams, Shalonda Harmon

Absent (6) Deidre Myers-Jeffcoat, Lisco Jeffcoat, DeNitra Reese, Sarah Maner, Beth Corley, Lisa Buter

#### Welcome

Meeting started at 6:04 pm

## **Approval of Minutes**

Minutes from September meeting were approved

# Principal Report

- Currently there are 603 students enrolled at Meadowfield, 135 of those students are in virtual.
- Superintendent Witherspoon received our letter and met with Principal Davis to review the teacher parking lot issue and awnings for bus and car riders.
- Hybrid Transition Update: The district announced that schools will start
  transitioning into the hybrid portion of the year. Pre-K to 2nd grade will go back
  once a week, and the week of Oct 26 Pre-K to 5th will go two days a week. Students
  will be divided into groups labeled Cohort 1 and Cohort 2 based on their last name.
  The district is now allowing those who wish to switch from virtual to hybrid by
  visiting a link on their website.

### PTO

- Now offering the teachers a coffee bar on Friday's.
- Seeking new ideas on how to serve the teachers this year.
- Meadowfeed, a program to help feed children recognized by the guidance counselors as needing food over the weekends, is in need of a volunteer. The volunteer would transport food to the school twice a month on Wednesdays.
- PDQ Gift Card sales will go from October 26th through November 9th.
- Spirit Night will be at Marcos Pizza on October 20th.

### From the Floor

- Teachers: No new reports
- Parent Concerns
  - o Homework: A concern of the amount of time is being spent on the laptops by students. Students in the upper grades spend the majority of their day on their

- laptops and then have homework on them. Davis will speak with teachers and get a feel for this concern.
- o Communication Platform: Parent brought up that SeeSaw is being used in addition to Dojo. Davis stated that some teachers still need some additional training in using Dojo and may have moved to something they know.

### Community:

- o Nancy shared that the letter in regard to the teacher parking lot being paved was sent to the district. Two of the board members reached out to her and want this issue to get on the next Board Meeting's agenda. Erin shared that Jim Talbert with Ducksback Paving is meeting with her, Art, and Nancy to discuss what it would take to upgrade the parking lot. South Meadowfield Neighborhood sent a letter to the district regarding the parking lot as well.
- o Nancy shared that United Way has chosen Meadowfield for their Pen Pal Program. Around 300 retirees are participating in this program.
- o Westinghouse donated 30 tablets to Meadowfield.
- o South Meadowfield Neighborhood Association has agreed to help take out the recycling bins on Sunday and pull back on Monday for the school.

The next SIC meeting will be November 12th

Meeting Adjourn meeting adjourned at 6:50pm